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DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

The Department of Commerce will 
submit to the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) for clearance the 
following proposal for collection of 
information under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35). 

Agency: Bureau of Industry and 
Security. 

Title: Licensing Responsibilities and 
Enforcement. 

OMB Control Number: 0694–0122. 
Form Number(s): NA. 
Type of Request: Regular submission 

(extension of a currently approved 
information collection). 

Burden Hours: 96,618. 
Number of Respondents: 2,223,226. 
Average Hours per Response: 5 

seconds to 2 hours. 
Needs and Uses: This information 

collection supports the various 
collections, notifications, reports, and 
information exchanges that are needed 
by the Office of Export Enforcement and 
Customs to enforce the Export 
Administration Regulations and 
maintain the National Security of the 
United States. Most of these activities 
do not involve submission of documents 
to the BIS but instead involve exchange 
of documents among parties in the 
export transaction to insure that each 
party understands its obligations under 
U.S. law. Others involve writing certain 
export control statements on shipping 
documents or reporting unforeseen 
changes in shipping and disposition of 
exported commodities. 

Affected Public: Businesses and other 
for-profit organizations. 

Frequency: On occasion. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Required to 

obtain benefits. 
OMB Desk Officer: Jasmeet Seehra, 

(202) 395–3123. 
Copies of the above information 

collection proposal can be obtained by 

calling or writing Jennifer Jessup, 
Departmental Paperwork Clearance 
Officer, (202) 482–0336, Department of 
Commerce, Room 6616, 14th and 
Constitution Avenue NW., Washington, 
DC 20230 (or via the Internet at 
jjessup@doc.gov). 

Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to Jasmeet Seehra, Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB), by 
email to 
Jasmeet_K._Seehra@omb.eop.gov, or by 
fax to (202) 395–5167. 

Dated: May 10, 2012. 
Glenna Mickelson, 
Management Analyst, Office of the Chief 
Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2012–11765 Filed 5–15–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–33–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–37–2012] 

Foreign-Trade Zone 126—Reno, NV; 
Notification of Proposed Production 
Activity; Brightpoint North America 
L.P. (Cell Phone Kitting and 
Distribution); Reno, NV 

The Economic Development 
Authority of Western Nevada, grantee of 
FTZ 126, submitted a notification of 
proposed production activity on behalf 
of Brightpoint North America L.P 
(Brightpoint), located in Reno, Nevada. 
The Brightpoint facility is located 
within Site 23 of FTZ 126. The facility 
is used for cell phone kitting, 
warehousing and distribution 
operations. 

Production under FTZ procedures 
could exempt Brightpoint from customs 
duty payments on the foreign status 
components used in export production. 
On its domestic sales, Brightpoint 
would be able to choose the duty rates 
during customs entry procedures that 
apply to cell phone kits (duty free) for 
the foreign status inputs noted below. 
Customs duties also could possibly be 
deferred or reduced on foreign status 
production equipment. 

Components and materials sourced 
from abroad include: Power supplies; 
nicad batteries; lithium batteries; 
cellular phone sets; video phones; base 

stations; voice, data and image 
regeneration machines; microphones; 
answering machines; video recorders; 
answering machine and video recorder 
components; transceivers, monitors and 
projectors; transceiver, monitor and 
projector parts and accessories; 
thermionic, cathode and photocathode 
tubes; cables; connectors and plugs; 
decals; plastic holsters; leather carrying 
cases; leather pouches; plastic carrying 
cases; leather straps; wrist straps; key 
pads with connectors; external speaker 
sets; headsets with microphones; and, 
hands-free speaker kits (duty rate ranges 
from free to 20%). 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions shall be 
addressed to the Board’s Executive 
Secretary at the address below. The 
closing period for their receipt is June 
25, 2012. 

A copy of the notification will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 2111, 
U.S. Department of Commerce, 1401 
Constitution Avenue NW., Washington, 
DC 20230–0002, and in the ‘‘Reading 
Room’’ section of the Board’s Web site, 
which is accessible via www.trade.gov/ 
ftz. 

For further information, contact 
Christopher Kemp at 
Christopher.Kemp@trade.gov or (202) 
482–0862. 

Dated: May 10, 2012. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2012–11885 Filed 5–15–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

International Trade Administration 

[A–428–840] 

Lightweight Thermal Paper From 
Germany: Notice of Amended Final 
Results of the 2009–2010 Antidumping 
Duty Administrative Review 

AGENCY: Import Administration, 
International Trade Administration, 
Department of Commerce. 
SUMMARY: On April 9, 2012, the 
Department of Commerce (the 
Department) published its final results 
of the 2009–2010 administrative review 
for lightweight thermal paper (LWTP) 
from Germany for the period from 
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